

Parks & Recreations Meeting

Next Meeting: November 13th

October 16, 2019

Call to order: 7:05pm

Pledge

Member	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	2- May	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec
Patricia Adams	P	P	P	A	A	A		P	P	P		
Bernie Blatt	P	A	P	P	A	P		A	P	P		
Evelyn Connors	P	P	A	P	P	P		P	P	A		
Andrew Craig	A	P	P	A	A	A		P	P	P		
Jodi Deery	X	X	X	P	P	A		P	P	P		
Anthony Derieux	P	P	P	P	P	P		P	A	P		
Jaci Derieux	X	X	X	P	P	P		P	A	P		
Alan Dodd	P	P	P	P	P	P		P	P	P		
Scott Eubanks	X	X	X	P	A	P		A	A	A		
Rocco Gallelli	P	P	P	P	P	P		P	P	P		
John Hildebrandt	X	X	P	P	A	A		A	A	A		
Frank Kopaczewski	X	X	P	P	P	P		A	P	P		
Carmella Neira	P	P	P	P	P	P		P	P	P		
Donna Park	P	P	P	P	P	P		P	P	P		
Deborah Polisano	X	X	P	P	A	P		A	P	P		
Tara Price	P	P	A	P	P	A		P	P	P		
Brent Salvadori	P	P	P	P	P	P		A	P	P		
Matthew Scardino	P	P	P	P	P	P		P	P	P		
Chuck Terzian	X	X	X	P	P	P		A	P	P		
Council												
Greg Wolfe	P	P	P	P	P	P		A	P	P		
Director												
Terry Bannister	P	P	A	P	P	P		P	P	P		

Recorded By: Nikki Carter

Key

P = Present

A = Absent

X = not a member during that month

R = Resigned

No meeting

Approval of minutes by Tara
Seconded by Pat

Old Business:

- Handbook had first reading at last council meeting
- Both bands for 2020 confirmed (Legacy and Cherry Crush)
- One band for second stage is also confirmed and will run sound. Remaining budget for second stage is \$400
- Spellcasters negotiated to \$3450 for 2020 (no credit this year)
- Start looking for sponsors now
- Vendor fee changes need to be done through an ordinance. Terry and Tiffany will put suggested changes together

New Business:

- 730am meet time for festival – need as many volunteers as possible
- At least 10 entries for the pumpkin dessert contest
- Trophies will be picked up tomorrow
- Doubled last year's prizes
- Pumpkins will be delivered Friday / pumpkin cost cut by almost half
- Mums are here but need some more
- Rocco donated hay and corn stalks
- 5 church volunteers to set up hay ride
- ROTC is putting volunteer shifts together
- The banner for the parade is being worked on
- Alan asked if there is any way the area could be patrolled to start set up Friday night
- Meet at 430pm at Pfeiffer for parade
- Brent, Chuck, Matt and Alan will be at the parking lot
- Need 2 people at St Mary's to register the walkers (Deborah / Pat / Tara)
- Need walkie talkies
- 30-35 floats so far
- Principal / Vice Principal from Oak Knoll will be judges and volunteer Kyle
- Cecil FD will be here for Fall Festival and Parade but state the fire trucks need to go down the parade route first in case of a call
- Terry suggested they have less trucks in the parade rather than all of them
- Motion to table for the 2019 parade and reevaluate made by Chuck, seconded by Tara, all in favor
- Why was this not brought to P&R sooner – supposedly being discussed for years – Greg advised it was brought up at the last OEM meeting
- OEM will need to meet with P&R to discuss changes for 2020
- Per Greg this was brought up with the former director of P&R and should have been changed for this year
- The Chief of Police said the trucks must go first
- Terry recommended each company only send 1 truck
- At this point no knowledge of what the FDs will do

Public – none

Council Report – none

Motion to close by Chuck

Seconded by Pat

Adjournment: 8:14pm